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Please take notice of the revised SCTA Trail Map to reflect the removal of sections of trail as requested 
by South Fork Properties. This includes a major portion of what was known as Tee Pee Loop and 
portions of the Spruce Creek Trail toward the Cumberland Valley Trail head. Although these trails have 
been included on the SCTA trail map since its formation in 2003 and previously maintained by the 
Association they are not public access trails, which is required by SCTA's by-laws, TN charter and criteria 
for TN/Federal Not For Profit designation. We will be removing our trail signs on the affected portions of 
trails as well as replacing and relocating the "You Are Here" station maps in the next few weeks. 

Over the past 20 years, growth and development have driven numerous trail reroutes, and the removal of 
several other trails on private property. We believe that all trails now shown on the Spruce Creek 
Trails Association map are covered by deeds held by the SCTA, easements, land licenses, 
agreements and/or TN state and county road access laws. All trails owned or managed by SCTA  
are open to the public. 

Most of the roads in the Spruce Creek developments and the surrounding area are county/public access 
roads. Equestrians may ride on the side of the road or on the shoulder of any county or state road. There 
are a few exceptions:  Cowboy Way, Palomino Run, Proctor Place and the last half mile of the extension 
of Spruce Creek Dr. have not been deeded to the county; however there is a trail/easement on the West 
side to gain access to Proctor Ridge. Tee Pee Lane is designated as a private road.

Please be mindful of these posted private trails as well as roads. They are NOT public access and "No 
Trespassing" signage has been placed by the landowners.

Although we are always dealing with some change, we are also working on improvement and expansion 
plans! Discussions are promising as we are actively working with potential additions and modifications to 
our trail system. We remain thankful for the many unencumbered miles of trails within our community and 
multiple public access points to the Park: Proctor Ridge, SawTooth/Hicks Ridge and Yellow Cliff. 
Cumberland Valley Trail head is still accessible via our Evergreen Trail with a loop through Dewey Burke/
Boone Ridge Roads. We hope to have some exciting announcements soon.

Please feel free to contact any Board member if you have questions. Hope to see many of you at our first 
Pot Luck of the year on Saturday April 29th, 6pm at the Spruce Creek Pavilion. Everyone is welcome!
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